Disability Training Coordinators Network established.

On 26th February a workshop marked the inaugural meeting of the Training Coordinators Network. The workshop was held at the DSC Learning & Development facility in East Victoria Park and was attended by representatives from several Disability service providers.
The group which consists of staff in formal “training coordination” roles as well as staff with no formal role, but a passion for training within their organisation, has agreed to hold bi annual meetings to further promote and develop training within the sector.

A number of topics for future consideration were identified at this first meeting, and the next meeting in August 2009 will begin to address these topics.

Currently the group has 14 members from both metropolitan and regional service providers, but other organisations which are not represented are welcome to join.

Participants at the workshop were positive about the formation of the network which will, hopefully provide the opportunity for better collaboration and sharing of training ideas and resources within the sector.

Summary of discussion re. the possible functions of the group.

· Share information about training that is available. (use ideaswa website to post/promote training.

· Develop a register of accredited trainers in the sector for areas such as, manutension, first aid, P.A.R.T training, administration of medication.

· Present a united voice to raise issues relating to eligibility for traineeships and any other initiatives that may provide funding or incentives for training.

· Investigate the possibility of an annual forum/conference specifically for support workers.

· Identify and promote an agreed “best practice” model for refresher training.

· Present training to the sector on the new (08) version of the Community Services Training Package.

· Identify and promote training available for people with a disability.

· Gather feedback from support workers as to their perceived needs.

Since the workshop an extra function of the group has been raised through email discussion; i.e.

Discuss, promote, debate and identify contemporary practices that may be worthwhile and useful in the way we provide support to people. These could then be presented to the Training Providers so that this contemporary information on what is happening around the world, and leaders in the field may be included in their training.

